
Worship with Us 
 

June 14, 2020 
 

Praise Team Leader Matt Hildebrand 
Organist Melodie Spare 
Pianist RoAnn Fairchild 
Deacon of the Week Carl Hildebrand 

 

Please silence cell phones. Thank you. 
 

Please be mindful of maintaining social distance  
while in the church building. 

 

Children’s Activity Worship Bulletins 
are available in the back five open pews 

If you handle a bulletin, 
please take it home with you. 

 

WORSHIP THROUGH PRAISE 
Prelude 
Chorus  “Shout to the North” 
Hymn # 2 “Come Thou Fount of Every Blessing” 
Chorus “What a Savior” 
Chorus  “In Christ Alone” 

 

WORSHIP THROUGH GIVING 
Offertory Brooklyn Richardson 
 

WORSHIP THROUGH INSTRUCTION 

Scripture Reading Nehemiah 4 

Congregation at Prayer 

Message Pastor Jeff 

“Opposition” 
 

Hymn # 93 “Praise the Name of Jesus” 
Postlude 
 

 

 
 

 

Please wait to be dismissed by an usher to exit the sanctuary. 
 

The services streamed live to the CBC Facebook page. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Shower for Felicia and Timothy, 

There is a sign-up sheet on the front bulletin board to help 

with the shower. 
 

Donna Whitehouse would like to sell her house located at 420 E. 

Camden St. in Stafford. If you are interested, or know someone 

who may be, please contact Keva at 620-546-6020. 
 

Today 
 

We will not be hosting Sunday school  
or a nursery during the worship service at this time. 

 

Our worship services can be found on the CBC Facebook 
page, or cbcstafford.org. 

 

*We will be voting on the nomination of Brad Seifert for 
the Regional Minister of the Cental Plains Region of the 
North American Baptists on Sunday, June 14, during our 
worship service. 
 

Deacons Meet  5:00 p.m. 
C. E. Board 5:00 p.m. 
Church Board  6:00 p.m. 
 

This Week 
 

CORE Mon., 5:30 p.m. 
CORE - St. John group at Brown Park. Mon., 5:30 p.m. 

 

Youth Group  Mon., 6:30 p.m. 
Meet at the City Park. 

 

Facebook LIVE On-line Prayer Wed., 7:00 p.m. 
 

Plan Ahead 
 

Missionary Presentation June 21, 11:00 a.m. 
Daniel & Sarah Zagami 

(We will not be hosting a Father’s Day reception, 
but will honor dads during our worship together.) 

 

*There will NOT be CARE GROUPS in June, but likely to 
have them in July. 
 

*PRAISE – The Purpose Church of Firestone, Colorado 
broke ground on their building May 31. This church plant 
of the Southwestern Association began around 18 years 
ago, and purchased land for a building 14 years ago. 
Through God’s continued faithfulness and provision, 
they are now ready to move from renting a local school 
to constructing a church building on their own land. 
Praise God! 

Core Rummage Sale 
Fairgrounds Building 

Clean Up 

The week of June 15 

All items must be cleaned out 

and taken to Good Will. 

Funds raised are to be set up as a cushion fund for 

Stafford Core Leaders. They may access these in 

the form of loans.  

 

Meal for Core 
CBC will provide the meal 

Monday, June 29. 

The sign-up information is posted on the 

front bulletin board in the Gathering Area. 

Contact Elizabeth at 620-546-5015 

if you are willing to help, but will not be 

able to pick up the information. 

 Read carefully – the rules have changed. 

Deliver items to the 

CBC Outreach Center,  

111 W Broadway, Stafford at 4:45 p.m. 



Welcome! 
     Thank you for worshipping with us today! I am thankful that 

we can gather here, and I pray that our time together will be a 

blessing and encouragement to you. 

     We come together to worship our God and our Savior, Jesus 

Christ. May He be honored and glorified as we express our love 

for and dependence on Him. I believe that He will grow us and 

our faith as we worship and learn from Him through His Spirit 

and His Word. 

     I thank God for our fellowship with one another. I pray that 

each of us can become more connected in the love of Christ, 

and that His love is made known through those of us who are 

Calvary Baptist Church. Thank you for caring for one another 

and honoring each other, including through this different time. 

     Please let me know how we can minister to, and pray for you 

and your family. If you would like to learn more about Jesus 

Christ or our church, I would be glad to visit with you. May the 

Lord bless you and thanks for being here today! 
 

Pastor Jeff, (620) 546-4763, pastorjeffl@aol.com 
 

Note from Brittney Schrag - KALEO 2020 
     On June 18th, I will be headed down to Gulf Shores, AL for a 
faith-based leadership training program. KALEO is a 6-week 
program focused on teaching college students different ways to 
study their Bible, how to become more confident sharing the 
word of God, and how to grow in their own personal 
relationship to build a foundation that lasts.  
   If God lays it on your heart to contribute for this conference, I 
would be very grateful for your help. Your money would go to 
paying for the program, as well as my meals while I’m there. You 
may mail a check to me at 1331 NE 40th Ave., Hudson, KS 67545. 
Or, you could donate online – my website link is posted on the 
CBC Facebook page. This money will go directly to me to pay for 
the conference and my meals. 
     Please pray for me during this time that I might take the most 
that I can from this opportunity, and that God may work in my 
heart bringing me closer to Him.  Thank you! Brittney 
 

Thank You 
We thank you for your prayers and notes of concern through 
the days of Merlyn’s illness. God’s blessings to each of you. 
In love, Merlyn & Carol Hartsell 

NAB Missionaries of the Week 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Darrick & Jodi Castronova 
TheWELLbuffalo, Getzville, New York 

A native of Buffalo, New York, Darrick married his high-school 
sweetheart, Jodi, after his third year at Daemen College. In 
late 2009, he returned to western New York. He and his 
family felt God leading them to start TheWELLbuffalo,   
currently has three campuses: Bethel, Southtown, and the 
internet. Darrick and Jodi have a soft spot for the fatherless 
and broken-hearted, and extend this into a passion for foster 
care. Along with the occasional foster child, they also have a 
few children of their own: Sam, 22; Savannah, 19; Issac, 14; 
Chari, 5; and Korey, 3. Pray for the Southtown campus and 
campus director C. J. Arehns as they seek to reach the South 
Buffalo / West Seneca community. Pray for wisdom regarding 
possibly building out their Bethel campus, and the possibility 
of launching a fourth campus. 
 

CBC Missionaries of the Week 
Brandon & Marci Jones 

Brazil 
 

Student of the Week 
Caleb Hildebrand 

Kansas State University, Manhattan, KS 
 

Southwestern Association Pastor of the Week 

 
Pastor Shane Robinson 

Zion Baptist Church, Okeene, OK 

 

 

 

Calvary Baptist Church 

Stafford, Kansas 
 

June 14, 2020 
 

Senior Pastor Jeff Lowther 

Assoc./Youth Pastor - Isaac Burnett 

 
Pastor’s Study 234-5449 
 

Pastor Jeff’s Cell Phone 620-546-4763 
 

Pastor Isaac’s Cell Phone 316-217-6386 
 

Church Office 234-5327 
 

Our Church Website cbcstafford.org 


